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which would enable her to arrive at the factory within the neighborhood of 
about thirty minutes. The element of exact time will be discussed later. 
 
Dr. Harris, the Secretary of the State Board of Health, and an expert in 
this line, examined the contents of Mary Phagan's stomach ten days after 
her burial and found from the state of the digestion of the cabbage and 
bread that she must have been killed within about thirty minutes after she 
had eaten the meal. 
 
Newt Lee, the Negro night watchman, testified that Frank 'had told me to 
be back at the factory at 4 o'clock Saturday afternoon,' and when he 'came 
upstairs to report, Frank, rubbing his hands,' met Newt Lee and told him 
to 'go out and have a good time until 6 o'clock,' although Lee said he 
would prefer to lie down and sleep. When Lee returned, Frank changed the 
slip in the time clock, manifesting nervousness and taking a longer time 
than usual. 
 
When Frank walked out of the front door of the factory, he met a man named 
Gantt, whom he had discharged a short time before. Frank looked 
frightened, his explanation being that he anticipated harm. Gantt declared 
he wished to go upstairs and get two pairs of shoes, which permission 
Frank finally granted, stating that he thought they had been swept out. 
 
About an hour after this occurrence, Frank called up Lee over the 
telephone, a thing he had never done before, and asked him if everything 
was all right at the factory. Lee found the double inner doors locked, 
which he had never found that way before. Subsequently, when Lee was 
arrested and Frank was requested by the detectives to go in and talk to 
him in order to find out what he knew, Lee says that Frank 


